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Proposed Amendment to Rules — Motorized Bicycle
Regulations (Amended)

TRENTON — The New Jersey Motor Vehicle Commission has proposed an amended
rule pertaining to Motorized Bicycles.

The proposed amendment revises the rules to implement specific conditions of
compliance necessary to align with the relevant statutes as currently enacted with
respect to the definition of motorized bicycle, a motorized bicycle license expiring on an
individual’s birthdate, and the elimination of the requirement for lawful presence in the
United States to obtain a standard motorized bicycle license or learner’s permit, as well
as bringing consistency to the visual acuity testing standards. The Commission’s
proposal was published in the December 16, 2024, issue of the New Jersey Register.

A copy of the regulatory proposal may be obtained on the NJMVC website, NJMVC.gov.
A copy may also be obtained by mail from the Motor Vehicle Commission, 225 East
State Street, 9th Floor — East Wing, P.O. Box 162, Trenton, New Jersey 08666-0162,
via e-mail request to MVC.RuleComments@mvc.nj.gov, or by telephone request at
(609) 777-1407.

Comments should be directed to: Emily Armstrong, Administrative Practice Officer,
Legal Affairs, Motor Vehicle Commission, 225 East State Street, P.O. Box 162, Trenton,
New Jersey 08666-0162 or via e-mail to MVC.RuleComments@mvc.nj.gov. The public
has until February 14, 2025, to submit comments to this proposal.
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